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Appeal from an order of the Supreme Court, Ontario County
(Frederick G. Reed, A.J.), entered May 5, 2023.  The order dismissed
the application for a temporary extreme risk protection order and
final extreme risk protection order.  

It is hereby ORDERED that the order so appealed from is
unanimously reversed on the law without costs, the application is
reinstated, and the matter is remitted to Supreme Court, Ontario
County, for further proceedings in accordance with the following
memorandum:  Petitioner filed an application seeking a temporary
extreme risk protection order (TERPO) and final extreme risk
protection order (ERPO) against respondent pursuant to CPLR article
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63-A.  Supreme Court issued the TERPO, and respondent was directed to
surrender his weapons.  Prior to a final ERPO hearing, respondent
moved to vacate the TERPO and asserted that CPLR article 63-A is
unconstitutional.  It is undisputed that respondent did not notify the
Attorney General of his challenge to the constitutionality of the
statute (see CPLR 1012 [b] [1]).  The court determined that article
63-A is unconstitutional, vacated the TERPO, and dismissed
petitioner’s application without conducting an evidentiary hearing on
its merits.  Intervenor Letitia James, Attorney General of the State
of New York, subsequently intervened and now appeals from that order,
contending that the court erred in determining that article 63-A is
unconstitutional.  Inasmuch as respondent failed to notify the
Attorney General that he would be challenging the constitutionality of
the statute, the court was prohibited from considering respondent’s
constitutional challenge (see CPLR 1012 [b] [3]) and, moreover, that
challenge is not properly before us (see People v Reinard, 134 AD3d
1407, 1409 [4th Dept 2015], lv denied 27 NY3d 1074 [2016], cert denied
580 US 969 [2016]; People v Crespi, 51 AD3d 1036, 1036 [2d Dept 2008];
People v Whitehead, 46 AD3d 715, 716 [2d Dept 2007], lv denied 10 NY3d
772 [2008]).  We therefore reverse the order, reinstate the
application, and remit the matter to Supreme Court for further
proceedings thereon after additional briefing on respondent’s
constitutional challenge.
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